The Norfolk County Council (King’s Lynn, A1076 Gayton Road)
Zebra Controlled Pedestrian Crossing Notice 2024

As required under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, Part 3, Sections 23 and 25, notice is hereby given that the Norfolk County Council propose to remove the existing uncontrolled staggered pedestrian crossing on Gayton Road outside West Norfolk Eye Centre. The existing crossing will be upgraded by being replaced with a new Zebra Controlled Pedestrian Crossing (having a width of 2.8 metres) and associated Zebra Controlled area further west on the A1076 Gayton Road at a point 171 metres west of its junction with Winston Churchill Drive.

The reason for this change is to provide a safer and more controlled crossing environment for pedestrians crossing Gayton Road at this location as well as to ease bus movements when turning right from the main hospital access road into Gayton Road, which is currently impeded by the existing staggered crossing.

A copy of the plan for this proposal can be viewed online at https://norfolk.citizenspace.com/. A copy may also be available for inspection at Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2DH and at the offices of Borough Council of King’s Lynn & West Norfolk, Kings Court, Chapel Street, King’s Lynn during normal office hours. However, in-office staffing levels may have been reduced and viewing online would be recommended.

Any person who wishes to comment on these proposals should write to nplaw, Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2DH, marked for the attention of J Batten by no later than 19th November 2024. They may also be emailed to trafficorders@norfolk.gov.uk.

The officer T Lanoix dealing with the public enquiries concerning these proposals can be contacted by telephone 0344 800 8020.

DATED this 25th day of October 2024
[bookmark: _Hlk8208705][bookmark: _Hlk126739182]                              
Katrina Hulatt
Director of Legal Services (NPLaw)
County Hall	
Martineau Lane
Norwich
NR1 2DH

Note: Information you send to the Council will be used for any purpose connected with this scheme and will be held as long as reasonably necessary for those purposes. It may also be released to others in response to freedom of information requests. 



